
PUBLIC MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETING 

SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 42 (MAPLE RIDGE-PITT MEADOWS) 

 

Wednesday, January 28, 2009 (6:00 PM) 
  

 

The Meeting of the Board of Education of School District No. 42 (Maple Ridge - Pitt Meadows) was called 

to order by   

   

ROLL CALL 

UPON THE ROLL BEING CALLED, THE FOLLOWING WERE PRESENT: 

  

BOARD MEMBERS:  

Board Chair – Kathie Ward 

Vice Chair – Ken Clarkson 

Trustee – Susan Carr 

Trustee – Mike Huber 

Trustee – Eleanor Palis 

Trustee – Dr. Dave Rempel 

Trustee – Stepan Vdovine 

 

ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:     

Superintendent – John Simpson 

Deputy Superintendent – Jan Unwin 



3. Correspondence   

  

ORIGINAL - Motion P238 – 08/09  

Member (Dr. Dave Rempel) Moved, Member (Eleanor Palis) seconded to approve the ORIGINAL motion 

'That the Board receive any correspondence'. Upon a roll call vote being taken, the vote was: Aye: 7 Nay: 

0. The motion CARRIED. 7 - 0  

 

• Letter from the "School's Institute"   

 

ORIGINAL - Motion P239 – 08/09  

Member (Dr. Dave Rempel) Moved, Member (Ken Clarkson) seconded to approve the ORIGINAL motion 

'That the Board receive the correspondence from the School’s Institute for information'. Upon a roll call 

vote being taken, the vote was: Aye: 2 Nay: 5. The motion FAILED. 2 - 5  

 

NEW - Motion P240 – 08/09  

Member (Dr. Dave Rempel) Moved, Member (Ken Clarkson) seconded to approve the NEW motion 'That 

the Board add the correspondence from the "School's Institute" to the Chair Report'. Upon a roll call 

vote being taken, the vote was: Aye: 0 Nay: 7. The motion FAILED. 0 - 7  

 

NEW - Motion P241 – 08/09 

Member (Ken Clarkson) Moved, Member (Dr. Dave Rempel) seconded to approve the NEW motion 'That 

the Board move all the correspondence to the Chair Report.'. Upon a roll call vote being taken, the vote 

was: Aye: 7 Nay: 0. The motion CARRIED. 7 - 0  

   

 

B - CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES   

 

1. January 14, 2009 Public Meeting Minutes   

  

 RECOMMENDATION: That the Minutes of the January 14, 2009 Public meeting minutes be approved 

with amendments.   

 

Amendments included: 

 

• Under DPAC Questions, “Cathy Froelich” should be “Kathy Froelich” 

 

• Under the Chair Report, the motion regarding tracking “Board Trustee Meeting Attendance” – 

was not accurately captured – it should read “



E - CHAIR REPORT   

  

1. 



• The Chair advised that the Board has done an afternoon meeting at SRT in the past, so the 

logistics could be worked out with staff in order to plan and prepare to do this again.  She also 

felt that it would be a great opportunity for all of the Board members. 

 

RECOMMENDATION: “That the Board Direct staff to explore options to utilize high schools for 

upcoming Board meetings and bring the information back to the next Board meeting.” 

 

4. Letter Regarding Party Buses 

 

• A follow-up letter regarding Party Buses was sent to the Chair, from the Ministry of Public Safety 

and the Solicitor General.  The letter was to encourage the Board to contact the RCMP with their 

concerns about cracking down on Party Buses and underage drinking. The letter also advised 

that they had forwarded the Board’s previous letter regarding this, to the Ministry of 

Transportation and Public Infrastructure as well. 

 

• Trustee Vdovine expressed his astonishment in seeing the Solicitor General writing back and 

suggesting us to contact our local RCMP regarding the matter.  He felt that the letter was 

condescending in its tone, and did not see why it had been copied to five other ministers as well 







• Trustee Rempel advised that he would like to see the academy tied into the ACT facilities 

downtown. 

 

ORIGINAL - Motion P248 – 08/09  

Member (Dr. Dave Rempel) Moved, Member (Susan Carr) seconded to approve the ORIGINAL motion 

‘That the Board approve the Integrated Arts Academy at Garibaldi Secondary School.’ Upon a roll call 

vote being taken, the vote was: Aye: 7 Nay: 0. The motion CARRIED. 7 - 0  

 

2. BCIT Automotive Partnership Program at Garibaldi   

  

ORIGINAL - Motion P249 – 08/09 

Member (Dr. Dave Rempel) Moved, Member (Ken Clarkson) seconded to approve the ORIGINAL motion 

' That the Board receive the BCIT Partnership Proposal for Garibaldi Secondary School'. Upon a roll call 

vote being taken, the vote was: Aye: 7 Nay: 0. The motion CARRIED. 7 - 0  

 

• The Deputy Superintendent advised that this proposal has been through the Proposing Program 

Options procedures and has also been reviewed by the Education Committee.  She explained 

that a partnership is different than an academy because they work a little differently.   

 

• The Chair expressed concerns about the funding for the shop but was reassured that there had 

been an audit from BCIT and everything is in order 



• 







 

• Trustee Huber wanted to mention that on Saturday he attended a kick off lunch for the 2009 

Disability Games.  The success of all Disability Games across Canada is greatly due to the 

partnership with the media.  It's a great learning experience for our kids and for the whole 

community.  They had great speakers there as well. 

 

• The Board Chair advised that the School Community Connections is having a 2nd intake based on 

the 2008 application to the program.  The School District is receiving $7300 for the community 

garden project.   

 

 



3. Human Resources Committee   

4. Inclusive Education Committee   

  

5. Finance Committee   

  

6. Anti-Vandalism Committee   

  

7. Policy Advisory Committee   

  

8. Communications Advisory   

  

9. French Immersion Advisory   

  

10. District Student Advisory   

  

• The Board Chair advised that DSAC is participating in the KIVA program again this year.  KIVA is 

about lending money to poor entrepreneurs around the world. 

 

• Also, this year DSAC is investigating implementing ME TO WE into this year’s COR Project.  ME 

TO WE inspire young people to develop as socially conscious global citizens and become agents 

of change for their peers around the world.  You can Google ME TO WE to get more information. 

 

• Trustee Rempel wanted to mention the shelter boxes initiative.  It houses the accommodation 

for 10 families and if it all works out, in April DSAC along with a lot of partners such as Rotary, 

will have 10 shelter boxes set up in the downtown area and they will be spreading awareness.   

 



 

4. DPAC Questions   

  

• Just a reminder to Trustees that there will be no February meeting, but in lieu of that there will 

be a meeting next Monday. 

 

5. Public Questions   

  

• Wanted to thank Trustee Vdovine for bringing up the motion regarding the new sound system - 

in the past it really is hard to hear.  She doesn't want unnecessary money spent but the sound 

definitely needs to be looked into.   

 

 

K - TRUSTEE REPORTS   

  

1. Ridge Meadows Education Foundation   

  

2. Joint Leisure Services   

  

3. Social Planning Advisory   

  

4. Municipal Advisory & Accessibility   

    

5. Ridge Meadows Community Arts Council   

  

• Trustee Rempel advised that on Monday there had been a monthly meeting.  He wanted to 

mention 3 things: 1) that there is a new Executive Director Lindy Sisson, 2) that the Celebration 



• BCPSEA – Trustee Palis advised that she, along with the Board Chair and Secretary Treasurer, 

attended the BCPSEA conference and AGM that took place Jan. 22-24.  

 

The outcomes of the elections that took place were: 

Chair – Ron Christensen, Trustee SD6 Rocky Mountain 

Vice Chair – Alan Chell, Trustee SD19 Revelstoke 

Board of Directors – Ken Denike SD39, Silvia Dyck SD33, Mel Joy SD8, Mickey Kinakin SD20, 

Michel Saab SD83, Marika Townshend SD63, Pete Williams SD64, & Sheryl Yaremco SD54. 

 

There was good experienced representation from across the province. 

 

A resolution was brought forward and an amendment was passed: 


